

A:九龍長沙灣瓊林街111號擎天廣場12字樓A室 Unit A, 12/F, Kings Tower, 111 King Lam Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon, Hong Kong

1: (852) 3151 0400

(352) 2735 8290

: www.cemhk.org.hk

: info@cemhk.org.hk



Cambodia
Lisa & Joseph Ng
Prayer Letter (68)
November 2020

Dear Family and friends,

Greetings from Cambodia! This year because of the pandemic it makes travelling extremely complicated and long. We were scheduled to come back on September 19. But the fight with Eva Air via Taiwan was cancelled 2 times. Finally, we were rescheduled on September 28. Then we needed to get Covid test with the doctor's letter and signature saying that we were negative 72 hours before our arrival in Cambodia. Afterwards, we had to buy medical insurance for Covid. In case we had Covid, it would cover our expenditure up to US\$50,000. In God's best timing, we were able to board the flights from Calgary Canada to Vancouver, Taipei, and Phnom Penh. Because of God's grace there was no one tested positive on the flight. We were free to move around after 14 days of quarantine. Appreciate your prayers for our travel. Thank you.

So happy to see our co-workers, church members that they are well, and they serve the Lord with a joyful heart. It is wonderful to see children and toddlers who came back to school on October 1st. Many of them are old students but some are new.

Sonlight Kindergarten was reopened on October 1st after it was closed since March. The Hungarian Minister of Trade and team came to Phnom Penh for a visit. The Minister of trade was tested positive when he landed in Thailand. There were over 1,000 people directly and indirectly contacted him. So far there are 4 Cambodians tested positive. So, all schools and entertainment centres are closed for 2 weeks. On November 19, the education department announced that all schools can be opened on 23rd.

Please continue to praise our heavenly father and pray for our needs.

Praise items:

- Living Stone Church has been meeting together for 2 months in 2 sessions on Sundays.
- Four days a week we pray with our church staff in Phnom Penh at the same time.
- Heard that there is a revival starting in Cambodia!
- We can connect with the local churches in our city.

Prayer items:

- We are returning to Cambodia on 25 September. We need to have tests of Covid 19 before and after the flights. Please pray for a smooth and safe journey.
- The big international schools are reopening in September. The government schools are reopening grade 9 and 12 in September and other grades in November. Smaller private schools, including Sonlight Kindergarten need to wait for further notice. Please pray that our kindergarten will reopen soon.
- Our teachers at Sonlight Kindergarten will start the Alpha Course on 11 September. May the Lord use this to bring the non-believers to God's fold.

Thank you very much for your faithful involvement in our ministry!